
Dear Family and Friends       April, 2018 

 

     We began the year 2018 with continual worship and prayer for 144 hours (24x6) from 

January 4th through January 10th.  It was wonderful way to begin the year 2018.  Our prayer 

topic was Revival Seattle (for Churches and people in Seattle) and for the next generation.  

During this time of worship and prayer, God was so faithful to lead our prayers and sent several 

young worship team to lead the worship.  It was so amazing to see how God orchestrate the 

144 hours of worship and prayer time.  We had young generation join us to worship and pray 

and they were so dedicated to the Lord to seek His Kingdom and prayed with us for Revival 

Seattle.  This time we had only English but in August we’ll have bilingual (Korean and English) 

144 hours of worship and prayer time.  We are praying to see more churches and the people 

will join us for 144 hours of worship and prayer time.       

    Pnema Springs DTS 2018 have begun with the theme of Life, Restoration and Revival in 

March 1st.   We have 12 students and 5 children from Korea, China, California and Washington 

States and we are in 5th weeks of lecture phase.  We all have great expectation from God for 

each of us and excited what God will do in us during 12 weeks of lecture phase.  I still 

remember what God did to us during the DTS 2017 and it was absolutely His grace and mercy to 

meet all our needs (mental, emotional, spiritual, financial, etc), healed and set us free from all 

the hurts from the past and filled us with His Spirit and gave us renewed hope and new vision.  

Please pray with us during lecture phase so that God would do greater things in us and all of us 

could encounter God in a very special way and for 8 weeks of outreach after 12 weeks of 

lecture phase. 

          I received a phone call from Korea in mid-January and they informed me that my oldest 

sister was admitted to ICU in hospital.  I was debating whether should I go to Korea or not.  I 

didn’t want to regret to not go to see her before something happen and yet, I hesitated to face 

another sibling’s death cause I already lost two brothers in two and half years ago.  I just came 

out of grief over my two brother’s death and I didn’t want to face another one.  My sister was 

in hospital over a month and she went to be with the Lord very peacefully.  “Thank you for 

coming to see me!”  This was her last word to me.  Even though it wasn’t easy to face my 

sister’s death but I know where she is now where there is no pains and heart aches….! 



 

     As I mentioned in my last newsletter, 

I have a year left with my current visa 

status (Rigious Work’s visa). I am 

seeking God for future direction. Please 

pray for/with me for the next step.   

Thank you so much for all your prayers 

and financial support!  

Many Blessings!!! 

                 <Prayer walk in Monroe downtown>     

                 

 

 

<With “Original Design” speaker Rev. & Mrs. Graciano> 

 

In His Love, 

 

Choun Ok Lim 


